27858 Tampa Avenue
Hayward, California

11 June 1967

Dear George (and Leah),

Needless to say, I am happy to see the chess translations
I am doing for you being put to good use in the Chronicle.
Thank you for helping me help you: you can use the time off,
and I can use the exposure.

Since "one good turn deserves another," I am presenting you with six more quality games of chess suitable for publication. Keep up the encouragement and there will be more to come.

A few days ago I mailed Earl Phillips "the first installment on my promise to help supply Chess in Action with translations from Soviet chess magazines from time to time." The two-page article, from Shakhmatny byulleten, is entitled "Petrosian's System in the King's Indian." Now to wait and see what he does with it.

Be sure to let me know whenever you feel that you have enough organized material on the Caro-Kann at hand to begin work on your new book. "We can make beautiful music together."

Sincerely, yours,

Richard